
                                   SCMBA                                           

April 22, 2024 at 7:00pm 

All Saints School 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:02 PM 

 

Present: Garnett Unger, Chad Kozun, Gerald Johnson, Chad Duckworth, Butter, Quinton Chastkiewicz, 

Jason Soos, Dave and Lori Langen, Toni Adair and Erlene Deobald 

 

Welcome everyone. 

 

Motion to adopt the agenda by Jason, seconded by Butter, All in Favor. 

 

Motion to adopt the last meetings minutes by Chad K, Second by Lori Langen, All in favor. 

 

Division Reports-  

 

T-Ball/Rally Cap- Nothing new.   

T-ball- 4 teams with 10 players each. 

R/C- 8 teams, some with 10 players, some with 11.  Rally Cap starts next week.  There will be a coaches 

meeting next week.   

T-ball is Monday and Wednesdays at 5:30-6:30. 

Rally Cap is Monday/Wednesday and Tuesday/Thursdays at 5:30-6:30. 

 

11U- 75 total. We were able to secure a 4th head coach with 8-9 assistant coaches.  There will be 4 teams 

with 12-13 kids per team.   

Evaluations are on Wednesday night.  Practices will start on Monday, and games will start on May 6th.   

The 11U player that asked to move down to 9U has decided to stay in 11U after evaluations.   

The Beechy kids are coming here. 

11U will start with a count of 1 ball, 1 strike. We would consider a 1 ball, 0 strike count, however need to 

talk with Baseball Sask.   

AA and AAA are underway with indoor practices.  The AAA schedule is set, and the AA is almost 

finalized.   

 

13U-  44 total.  We had Jeremy Morin step up to help coach 1 of the A teams.  There will be 10 on each 

team.  The Elks schedule is done.   

No evaluations were done as there was no time.   

 

                           



15U- AAA- May 5 is their league start date.   

AA- final cuts after tonight’s practice.  They need reduce their number from 17-14.  We will see if the 3 

that don’t make the AA cut would like to play 13U A?  

AA- home tournament is full. 

 

18U- nothing new.  Still have our head coach and 3 assistant coaches.   

 

Cage jackets- some coaches still need to get measured for coach’s jackets at Southwest Sports 

Excellence. 

 

Elk’s League-Dave and Chad D attended.  There were no issues and the meeting was quick.  Next year 

will be by zoom.   

11U- 15 teams- 8 games 

13U- 6 teams 

15U- 4-5 teams 

18U- 4 teams 

 

Registration- 1 parent asked to register 2 players, however we are closed in those divisions.   

We are at the exact same number as last year.   

 

Umpire Assignor- 

Please get all rosters and schedules to Quinton as he has to manually input all teams and schedules in.   

All coaches also need to sign up for RAMP. 

 

Sponsorship- Erin Soos has graciously taken on the sponsorship role. 

Some questions- if the A team finds a sponsor, who gets that money- it can be used if that team wants 

to go to a tournament or provincials, the rest stays with SCMBA.   

 

Last year around $6000.00 was brought in from sponsorship.   

 

Teams are unable to make money off the sponsorships.  Any extra money above the normal expenses 

will be refunded back to SCMBA to go towards upgrades.  We will require a minimum $250/player. 

We ask managers to make a wish list for any extra money, examples- sweaters, pizza parties 

 

Budgets need to be in by May 1st so we can approve them. 

 

In the future, we may have all Grand Slam sponsors go through SCMB.  We may ask for a 3 year 

commitment to the team, and can start advertising for the team in January.   

Corrections in the sponsorship form- add a 3’X4’ sign under the double sponsor, and remove home run 

and centerfield for this year (we will reconsider next year), also need to add 15U and 18U. 

 

Toni will email the letter and form to us board members. 



Assistant Coaches/Manager approvals-  11UAA- Dave Myers, Conrad Funk, and Jaclyn Jacobson as 

manager.   

11UAAA- Chance Kantrud, Chad Kozun, Tyler Spier, and Larissa Gader as manager.   

Motion by Butter to approve these coaches, seconded by Gerald, All in Favor. 

 

13UAA- Jordan Brisbois, Dustin Stusrud and Marion Sanford as manager. 

13UAAA- Blake Deobald, Jason Soos, Trent Wagner and Anne Ailsby as manager. 

Motion by Dave, seconded by Gerald, All in Favor. 

 

15UAA- Jared Olson, Evan Kobley, and Richard Cashin as manager 

15UAAA- Aubrey Lafontaine, and Travis Harkes 

Not approved at the moment, since we are still waiting on some criminal record checks. 

 

18UAAA- Vance Fode, Ryland Hildebrand, Craig Kilshaw, and Jel Unger as manager. 

Motion by Butter, seconded by Quinton, All in favor.   

 

All coaches need to have an active Safe Places.  If it is expired or not able to get, then the coaches are 

not allowed on the field until they get a CRC/VSC.  They can be on the field with an approved CRC/VSC. 

The coaches are approved on the condition that a satisfactory Criminal Record check is provided, and/or 

Safe Places. 

 

Diamond Maintenance- 

Shed is priced out by the Simmie Hutterites.  A 10’x12’ shed is $3360.00, to tin it is another $2520.00, 

and a 8’roll-up door is another $800.00.  There is a delivery fee of $1/km with the first 50km free.   

 

All Maintenance needs to go through our maintenance coordinator (Butter).The City wants it 

streamlined and only 1 person to contact.   

 

There is a plan for the rough fields to start fixing them in the Fall.  We do need a better plan for now as 

the fields are in terrible shape.   

If each division head could write a list with their big concerns and give the list to Butter.   

We would also like to see a spraying schedule. 

 

Need approval before going on the diamonds from Butter.   

 

Butter would like to have a meeting or talk with 1 or 2 people from each team that will be their main 

field maintenance person.  We had about $1600 worth of damage on the new tractors so they need to 

know the rules- ex- no driving off the curbs, and turn the key off when done.   

 

Cages- Post came today.   Cages will be marked under constructions.  Garnett will be starting on Friday 

with his crew.   



There are 2 new L screens, and 3 pails of balls that are to be used only in the batting cages.  No other 

balls should be used in the batting cages. 

There is a new net in the garage.  Every year we will take down the net.  

 

Next meeting May 7 at 7:30pm at All Saints in Classroom. 

 

Adjourned at 9:15pm. 

 

 

 

 

 


